
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER A PETITION TO VACATE MILLARD 

COUNTY CLASS “D” ROADS AND REMOVE SAME FROM THE MILLARD COUNTY 

TRANSPORTATION MAP 

 

Pursuant to UCA 72-3-108(2)(a), notice is hereby given that the Millard County Commission will 

hold a public hearing on Tuesday, December 17, 2024, beginning at 10:30 a.m. in the Millard 

County Commission Chambers located at 50 South Main Street, Fillmore, Utah, to receive public 

comment regarding a petition filed by Gregory Greathouse and Jason Nielson to vacate the 

following Class “D” County Roads: 

 

Millard County Roads 4102, 4186, 4194, 4195, 4274, 4283, and a part of Railroad Avenue, also 

known as Red Maple Avenue. The aforementioned roads are located within Sections 2, 3, 4, 5, 8, 

9, 10, 11, 14, 16 and 17, Township 15 South, Range 5 West, Salt Lake Base and Meridian.  

 

Published in the Millard County Chronicle-Progress on November 13, 2024, November 20, 2024, 

November 27, 2024, December 4, 2024, and December 11, 2024. 

 

 


